
Newsletter Friday 6th January 2023

Weather - Updates
Should school have to close due to bad weather 
this is how we will advise you.
Text messages will be sent
(please ensure we have the correct contact 
numbers)
 Check the LCC website -
https://schoolcalendar.lancashire.gov.uk/closu
res/
BBC Radio Lancashire
95.5 FM, 103.9 FM
104.5 FM and DAB Digital Radio

Reminder - School Trips

Please can we remind all parents 
that school trip reply slips need to 

be returned on time. It is vitally 
important we receive the 

completed medical slips as without 
these your child will not be able to 

travel.

We need to allocate lunches, 
transport and payments. 

The reply slip helps coordinate the 
smooth running of the day and are 

part of the legal requirements 
placed upon school. 

Class water bottles 
should contain WATER 
not juice. Thank you 

Just a reminder - we are 
a NUT FREE school 
because we have 
children with severe 
allergies. 

School dinner menu next week 
will be WEEK 2. Please make 

payments on Parentpay 

Please do not send in any sort of nuts 
or spreads in school as most of our 
children are allergic to it. Thank you 

Parents Evening will be held on 
29th and 30th March. You will need 
to book your time slot of 10 minutes 
online. We ask that you wear a face 
mask to your appointment. There 
will be  an opportunity to look 
through your child's books and talk 
to the class teacher. Booking will be 
live from Monday 21st March 10am. 
You will receive an invite via text 
and email.

Tickets for the Disco are available from the school office. Send in a clearly named envelope with the correct amount/ Year group/ Child name. Thank you.

Reminder: 
If you change address or a 

contact details Please let the 
office staff know as we may 

need to contact you if their is 
an emergency. 

If you have any spare 
old uniform please can 
you bring it in as we are 
collecting for others to 
use. 

John Cordingley , from the Lancashire 
Cricket Foundation came into school 
to complete some coaching sessions 
with children from years 3 and 6. They 
absolutely loved it, and what is even 
better is that he is going to be coming 
in for another 3 sessions. Keep a 
lookout in future newsletters for 
pictures. 

Safety week - Children learnt different 
activities throughout the week. They have 
learnt how to do basic first aid, Railway 
Safety, Calling 999 and Water safety. 

Year 6  RobinWood 
Residential trip 

Please ensure your child is wearing the correct uniform 
everyday.

You can order school uniform online
https://www.pbuniform-online.co.uk/greatmarsden 

Order by 1st August for delivery before the start of the 
school term.   

Football cards are not to be 
brought into school. We have 
had lots of arguments and 
falling out in the past over  
these cards and we don't want 
that to happen again.  

Corinthians 13:4

‘Love is patient, love is kind. It does not envy, it does not boast, 
it is not proud’

Traffic Light Letters

Each term your child will receive a letter regarding their attendance.

Green = 96+% attendance

Amber = 90 – 95.9% attendance

Red = 89.9% or less.

100% Attendance

If your child gets 100% attendance in a year, they will receive an award at the end 
of the year.

Well done to all those children who got 100% attendance last year – what a 
fantastic achievement!

Class Attendance Winners

Each week the class with the best attendance wins a £5.00 note. These are 
collected over the year and can then be spent on something for the children to take 
up with them to their next class!

Last year some of the classes bought pencil cases and books.

Some of the money also goes towards an end of year party!

If you are wondering how your class is doing, check the display in the corridor by 
the office.

The weekly winning class will be put on the newsletter.

A Google form regarding Child Data Collection needs completing ASAP - follow the 
link that was sent via text on Friday 16th September. The link is: 

https://forms.gle/kLeVrBBvhTiHpcui6

Each week we will show you 
the previous weekly 

attendance winners.This is 
calculated per class.

The Class who wins will be 
awarded with £5.

This £5 attendance award will 
go towards an end of year 

class treat. The more you win 
the bigger the treat! So which 

class will be 
the…..ATTENDANCE 

CHAMPS?

Don’t forget to follow us on

Twitter 

@GMStJohns

Do you have a child starting in 
Reception in September 2023? 

The deadline for Primary School 
admissions is 

15th January 2023
You must still apply even if an older 
sibling already attends the school!

APPLY NOW 
www.lancashire.gov.uk/schools 

or call 01254 220747

Pictures of food fortnight in school

School photo information was sent home this week and 
ordering is live on the system,  It’s FREE delivery to school if 
you order before the deadline of Saturday 8th October.
 

Parents evening booking link and reminder

Thank you for all 
the food you 
have given for 
the Harvest 
Festival.  

Please can you be more considerate 
when parking and blocking 
pavements as many parents with 
pushchairs are unable to walk to the 
playground safely.

2pm Performance6pm Prformance 

Asda are doing children’s 
meal for £1 in the Christmas 
holidays. 

 To help tackle holiday 
hunger at a time when the 
cost-of-living is higher than 
ever, children aged 16 and 
under can access a hot or 

cold meal for just £1 at 
Asda. 

To help tackle holiday hunger at a 
time when the cost-of-living is higher 
than ever, children aged 16 and 
under can access a hot or cold meal 
for just £1.

We raised £641
on behalf of Friends 
of St John’s over all 
the performances. 
Thank you so much 
for your support

Choir 
Choir has now been moved to a Thursday. The 
first session will start on Thursday 12th January. 

Choir is 3:30pm - 4:15pm  

Celebration Service
Every Friday we will have a celebration 

service in the school hall at 3:00pm prompt. 
This will alternate between KS1 and KS2 
each week.  Parents are invited to attend 
as some of the children may receive an 

award. We will start this from next Friday 
13th Jan 23 and this will be for KS2 

children/parents. 
Friday 20th January will be for KS1 

children/parents. 

Lancashire Warm Spaces

Lancashire county council are 
developing a network of warm, safe 

and welcoming spaces to support 
families during the winter months. 
Those warm spaces will provide you 

with somewhere to keep warm, 
access information and advice or 

spend time with others . At theses 
warm spaces you can find:

A warm drink
A space to sit 

Free Computer and wifi
Charging points for phones and 

laptops 
Activities 

To find your nearest warm space
Please use the link below:

https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/healt
h-and-social-care/cost-of-living/war

m-spaces/ 

Thank you to all those who 
have already donated for the 
food bank. We really do 
appreciate your donations. 
Keep them coming! This is 
helping families who are in 
need.  

Happy New Year!
All the children have 

settled in nicely after the 
Christmas break. 

Remember to bring in a 
bottle of water as all this 
learning is thirsty work!

https://schoolcalendar.lancashire.gov.uk/closures/
https://schoolcalendar.lancashire.gov.uk/closures/
https://www.pbuniform-online.co.uk/greatmarsden
http://www.lancashire.gov.uk/schools
https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/health-and-social-care/cost-of-living/warm-spaces/
https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/health-and-social-care/cost-of-living/warm-spaces/
https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/health-and-social-care/cost-of-living/warm-spaces/


There seems to be a lot 
more children using the 

office entrance in the 
morning.

Learning starts at 8:45am.
If you are 5 minutes late 

every day for a week your 
child misses 25 minutes of 
learning. In a school year 

that is 15 hours of lost 
education. For your child’s 

sake - be on time. 

Junior Jam Clubs:
This half term Junior Jam will 
once again be running After 

School sessions for 
Years 1 and 2.
Year 1- iMedia
Year 2- Music

Letters for the club have been 
sent home today. Please make 

sure to return these to school by 
Tuesday 19 April 2022
The clubs will run from 

Thursday 28th April 2022 to  
Thursday 26th May 2022 if you 
would like your child to attend.

Register your child for school 
milk today! If you would like 
to sign them up please go to 
www.coolmilk.com and 
register on the website.

Date Event 

11/01/23 Friends of St John's Meeting at 5:30pm - Please come along for 
a cuppa and chat - Organising fundraising for school.  The more 
the merrier. 

19/01/23 Special Theme school meal - details to follow

01/02/23 Year 1 Visit Toy Museum - details to follow

School dinner menu next week will 
be WEEK 3 The menu is available 

on the school website. 
https://www.stjohnsnelson.co.uk/  

Please make payments on 
Parentpay 

Parents Evening will be held on 5th 
October. You will need to book your time 
slot of 5 minutes online. You will have 
received an invite via text and email to 
book your time slot. Any issues at all then 
please contact the office.

Please can you make sure you arrive to school on time. 
We start at 08:45am

Please can we politely remind parents to clear 
any outstanding Debt on Parentpay. 

Thank you  

Thank you to all those who have 
already donated for the food bank. 
We really do appreciate your 
donations. Keep them coming!

We will be putting up a school 
uniform clothes rail in the foyer next 
week. If you have any items of 
uniform that is too small, please 
bring this in, we can wash it and 
recycle it. This uniform is FREE so 
come and help yourself.

Reminder -  children are 
not to wear hoop earring 

to school.
 If ears are pierced 

please wear small studs 
only.

Children need to take out 
studs on their PE day. 

Please check your child’s 
hair regularly for any Head 
Lice. Head Lice combs will 
be sent home to each 
family sometime next 
week. 

Rock Steady Youth Club
Age 6 to 12 Years.

 We open 6pm to 7:45pm Term Time. 
We are at Independent Methodist 

Church Netherfield Road
 £1 Entry.

We have a Tuck shop. We go on Trips, 
play games and do Arts and Crafts. 

For more information Contact Daniel on: 
07969621970  

Thank you to all those who have already 
donated for the food bank. We really do 
appreciate your donations. Keep them 

coming!

If you have any items of uniform that is too 
small, please bring this in, we can wash it 
and recycle it. This uniform is FREE so 

come and help yourself.

As the weather is getting warmer:
Sun Cream - Please apply the 

sunscreen before you child comes 
into school. Sun Cream should not be 

brought into school. 
Sun Hats - Please send a sunhat with 

your child's name on the label.
Sunglasses - are not allowed in 

school.  
As the weather is 
getting warmer 
please ensure 

children bring a 
water bottle filled 

with water not 
juice into school 

everyday. 

Sports day for KS1  Monday 11th July from 9:30am.
Sports day for KS2  Tuesday 12th July from 9:30am 

Children need to have their PE kit and a water bottle in school 
as they will get changed here. 

You are all invited to attend and need to come onto the yard at 
9:30am.

Please note - Photographs MUST NOT be taken. 

You can order school uniform online
https://www.pbuniform-online.co.uk/

greatmarsden 
Please ensure that all clothing and 
belongings have your child’s name 

in. Thank you

Lots of trip letters have been sent 
home this week. Please return the 
consent and 3A forms as soon as 

possible please.

I would like to say a big THANK YOU to 
all the children who are on time, wearing 
the correct school uniform each day. 
Since the half term holidays we have 
seen a decrease in late arrivals.Thank 
you for your continued support. 

Check out the latest online safety 
newsletter on the website. Keep 

yourselves in the know and one step 
ahead!https://www.lancs.live/whats-on/foo

d-drink-news/shoppers-praise-asda
-stepping-up-24435996

Guitar Lessons are available for children 
in: Year 2, 3, 4, 5 and 6. Please contact 
the office if 
you would like more 
information and costs.

Violin Lessons are available for 
children in:  Year 3, 4, 5 and 6. 
Please contact the office if you 

would like more information and 
costs.

Aspens Services is very proud to be appointed contract caterer at Great Marsden St 
Johns. Please see the menu… 

https://files.schudio.com/great-marsden-st-john-s-cofe-primary-academy/files/documents/
ASPENS_-_AUTUMN_WINTER_2022_23_PRIMARY_CORE_MENU.pdf

If you are sending a pack lunch for your 
child. Please ensure it is healthy. 

Don’t forget to follow us on
Twitter @GMStJohns

Weekly Attendance Winners

w/c 05th Sep YEAR 1 Woodpeckers 99%

w/c 12th Sep YEAR 1 Woodpeckers 98.66%

w/c 19th Sep YEAR 4 Otters 99.57%

w/c 26th Sept REC Hedgehogs 98.46%

w/c 3rd Oct YEAR 4 Otters 98.63%

Vision screening will be taking place for 
the Reception class children on: 

Monday 10th October 2022. 
An Opt-out consent form has been sent 
home. If you wish to to Opt-out please 

complete the form. 

w/c 05th Sep YEAR 1 Woodpeckers 99%

w/c 12th Sep YEAR 1 Woodpeckers 98.66%

w/c 19th Sep YEAR 4 Otters 99.57%

w/c 26th Sept Rec Hedgehog 98.46%

Bonfire Disco - infants 3:30pm -4:45pm (Come in party clothes).
Juniors 5:00pm - 6:15pm (go home and get changed). 
£1 ticket includes Hot Dog. You can Purchase tickets from the school office 

As the weather is 
getting colder 
please can you 
send your children 
in their coats. 
Remember to put 
names in all 
clothing.

If you change your phone  
number over the holiday, 
don’t forget to inform us at 
the office. 

The last few weeks have been really busy here in school. Well done to all our 
children for the fantastic performances. You were all amazing, thank you to 
all the parents/carers in supporting them along the way. This week we have 

had our christmas parties - fun and games for all our children and a special 
visit from Santa himself! What a treat. 

Have lovely Christmas break, stay safe and we will see you back in school at 
8:45am on Tuesday 3rd January 2023!

Reporting Absences
If your child is not attending school you must 

inform the school by 9:30am.
You can call the school and leave a message 

as soon as you know your child is not 
attending. Please only state your child’s name, 

class and the reason of why they are not in 
school. 

IMPORTANT - Please do not  send in any 
nuts or chocolate spreads in school. We 

have children with severe allergies.
Thank you 

W/C 12th Dec YEAR 3 - Owl 93.57%

Each week the class with highest attendance will 
win £5 towards end of year party. 

Currently YEAR 4 are in the lead with most 
weeks won. 

Who is up for the challenge to beat YEAR 4 and 
grab the prize. 

Dates for your Diary 
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